
N E W S L E T TE R  
B u i l d i n g  B r i g ht e r   

Fu t u r e s  

Thursday 5th December 2024   
Dear Parent(s) and Carer(s),  

Last week, we held our Year 11 Reunion and Certificate Evening for our Class of 2024, it was a wonderful event and having 
the opportunity to catch up with former students and their families was a real privilege. It was a delight to hear all their 
positive stories about life since leaving Year 11, whether that be studying A Levels, beginning an apprenticeship or starting 
T levels. During the evening, we were joined by three guest speakers who are all former students. For our newest alumni 
to hear from an ITN journalist, illustrator and actress, who all started their journeys here with us, is truly inspirational and 
it was powerful to hear their stories.  

This week, we began to get into the Christmas spirit, as students travelled to St Mary’s Church to perform in their 
Christmas Concert. It is a joy to see our students representing the school and showcasing their talents with such pride out in the local 
community. As we approach the end of term, we will now spend time celebrating our communities achievements this term in Year Group 
assemblies, taking part in rewards trips and events, enjoying festive lunches, watching pantomime performances and much more. This 
season is a wonderful opportunity for us to come together to celebrate what makes our school and students so unique, and it is a joy to 
witness our community values and sense of belonging.  

Best wishes, Lisa Hickman — Headteacher  
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Christmas Concert Hailed as a ‘Triumph ’! 

On Wednesday, performing arts students travelled to St Mary’s 
Church to perform in their Christmas Concert, accompanied by Mr 
Riley and Mrs Cook. Students proudly represented the school, with 
audience members branding the performance as a ‘triumph’ after 
being impressed by the musical talent on display.  

“Our invitation to perform came from Philip Wordley, as part of the 
Christmas SMART concerts and we are incredibly grateful for the 
opportunity to showcase our students' musical talents.” said Mr 
Riley, “The concert featured a range of performances ranging from 
classical pieces and musical theatre, to lively jazz and of course some 
Christmas classics. The students’ impeccable behaviour and 
enthusiasm was clearly evident, and they should be incredibly proud 
of themselves and their hard work. It was wonderful to witness our 
enthusiastic students showcase their musical skills to the local 
community, who were incredibly receptive and appreciative of our 
performances. We feel immensely honoured to have participated in 
such a heart-warming event and we cannot wait for the next one. A 
quote from a member-of-the-public included, ‘wonderful to see such 
talent performing together with a lovely atmosphere and super 
talented young people – fabulous!’ “  

Well done to all those who performed: Ellie, Brad, Charlotte, Sophie, 
Edie, Owen, Grace, Darcy, Ollie, Lydia, Ella, Emmy, Freya, Josh, Olivia, 
Esther, Anna, Mrs Cook and Mr Riley! 



On Tuesday 3rd December, six of our students from Years 8, 9, 12 
and 13, joined Mrs Priestnall at the Hinckley and Bosworth 
Borough Council Youth Conference.  

During the event, students took part in a series of workshops on 
topics which impact our local community as well as both nationally 
and globally. This first workshop was focused on Climate Change 
and identified the definition of CO2e, what a carbon footprint is, 
explored the carbon footprint of different items or activities and 
food-waste. The second was titled ‘Understanding and Preventing 
Serious Youth Violence’ and was based on exploring and discussing 
what violence is, why someone might behave violently, the affect 
and impacts, exploring the risk and consequences and knowing 
what support is available. The third and final workshop before 
lunch focused on ‘Health and Wellbeing’ and looked at peer 
support, how young people can support each other and how to 
apply these skills and focus on their own wellbeing and self-care.  

In the afternoon session, students then learnt more about the 
borough council’s achievements over the last 50 years and had the 
opportunity to share what they would like to see achieved during 
the next 50 years as they reviewed the Young People’s Strategy 
from 2023-2026, before taking part in table discussions with 
councillors involving young people’s suggestions about what works 
well within their communities and suggestions for improvements.  

Mrs Priestnall, Director of Safeguarding and Student Wellbeing has 
shared how interesting students found the event and how engaged 
they were throughout the workshops, she said, “All students 
represented the school well, their behaviour was impeccable and  
it was a pleasure to spend the day with them.”  

Well done to everyone who represented the school.   

Hinckley and Bosworth ’s  Youth Conference  



It is with great pride that we would like to share that Year 11 student Oscar, has been offered a 2 year scholarship with 

Coventry City Football Club to start in July 2025, on completion of his GCSEs. 
 
Oscar has worked very hard to secure this opportunity and it has taken a huge amount of commitment and resilience, training 

three times a week and playing matches on Saturdays. Thanking staff for their 

support and encouragement, Oscar shared how Mr Barnacle in particular, has acted 

as a tremendous mentor throughout his journey at the school. Mr Barnacle, Head of 

PE said, “Oscar has been a stand out performer from Year 7, but not just for his 

natural talent, he has achieved his success by being highly coachable, showing a 

strong work ethic irrespective of task, positive body language and constantly 

striving to improve. He is a role model for all our sports stars in school as talent 

alone without resilience can often be wasted. Having seen him play live against 

Leicester City, he is an exceptional footballer and I cannot wait to play FC27 and 

pack him as a rising star!” Oscar is very excited by what the future holds and 

says that learning discipline and staying motivated have been vital in 

contributing to his success.  
 
Oscar’s family have shared how now, with pressure lifted, he is looking forward 

to focusing on preparation for his GCSEs in the summer, with the continued 

encouragement and support from his family and teachers alike. We look 

forward to continuing to celebrate Oscar’s successes both academically and on 

the football pitch. We are incredibly proud of his achievement and know that 

our entire community will join us in congratulating Oscar.  

‘One to Watch ’ -Student Scores Football Scholarship  

Final Reminder! - Christmas Dinners on ParentPay  

The dates of the Christmas dinners for each year group are 
listed below: 

Year 7 – Monday 16th December  
Year 8 – Thursday 19th December  
Year 9 – Tuesday 17th December 
Year 10 and Year 11 - Wednesday 18th December  

In order for your child to have a two-course Christmas 
dinner, we kindly ask that you pre-pay the meal price of 
£2.70 on ParentPay by Friday 6th December. Please select to 
pay the ‘Christmas Dinner - £2.70’ option on Parent Pay.  

Alternatively, if your child requires a vegetarian or vegan 
option, please select ‘Vegetarian/Vegan Christmas Dinner - 
£2.70’ For all other dietary requirements, please contact your 
Year Team directly.  

All free school meal students in Year 7-11 will automatically be 
allocated a free Christmas dinner as their meal on this date. To 
avoid confusion and over payments, families in receipt of free 
school meals will not see the Christmas dinner option on 
ParentPay.  

To read our full Christmas dinner letter, please click here.  

https://www.thehinckleyschool.co.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=930&type=pdf


 

We would like to recognise the courageous and thoughtful actions of Year 8 student Katie, who 
on Monday, stepped in to help an injured member of the community on her way to school.   

Being first on the scene, Katie managed to remain calm and called an ambulance, she followed 
the call handlers advise of keeping the individual warm, giving them a drink and even helping 
them to a neighbours house. Katie stayed until the ambulance arrived and has shared, despite 
the shock of the incident, how proud she is of how she handled the situation. 

Katie’s actions have also been praised by the neighbour involved, who called the school to share 
their appreciation and to share what an ’amazing’ young person she was by stepping in to help 
when many others wouldn't have.  

Everyone here at The Hinckley School is very proud of the strong citizenship, kindness and 
maturity Katie displayed and it is heart-warming to hear examples of when our students display 
PRIDE within the wider community as caring local citizens. Well done Katie.  

             

The December edition of our regular Safeguarding and Wellbeing Newsletter has been sent to parents/carers this week and 
can now be found on our website. This edition contains information on Christmas hygiene boxes, e safety assemblies, warm 
homes information, community notices and more. Click here to read and download your copy.  

If you have any questions about an item featured in our Safeguarding and Wellbeing Newsletter, please contact a member of 
our team:  

kpriestnall@thehinckleyschool.co.uk  

ipawley@thehinckleyschool.co.uk 

Local Community Praises Student for Stepping in to Help  

KIND  
CITIZEN 
AWARD 

Safeguarding & Wellbeing Newsletter  

https://www.thehinckleyschool.co.uk/_site/data/files/users/newsletters/1652486F87E93772113CAB024425F97E.pdf
mailto:kpriestnall@thehinckleyschool.co.uk
mailto:ipawley@thehinckleyschool.co.uk


ADT SPOTLIGHT 
Celebrating Creativity and Sharing Inspiring Opportunities   

Have you ever considered a career as a make up artist?   

A make up artist works with clients such as actors, 
performers, and television presenters to ensure they look 
how a producer or director wants them to for their role. 
This can include basic make up, special effects or dramatic 
looks. They are also responsible for casting body and facial 
moulds, fitting wigs and hairpieces and meeting key 
deadlines. Trainee make up artists earn around £14 per 
hour, while make up artists in fashion can earn up to £450 
a day at events such as London Fashion Week and an 
average of £250 per day for other events.  

Have You Considered a Career as a Make Up Artist?   

Click here to learn more about becoming a 
make up artist.  

Click here to learn more about this foundation course  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WQAr9DV4S20&list=PLVEWa7uIDT769WGUTc_-lOca4dJRlPatZ&index=84
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WQAr9DV4S20&list=PLVEWa7uIDT769WGUTc_-lOca4dJRlPatZ&index=84
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WQAr9DV4S20&list=PLVEWa7uIDT769WGUTc_-lOca4dJRlPatZ&index=84
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2t9bDl22Z9g
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2t9bDl22Z9g




We are delighted to share our updated Enrichment Calendar for the Autumn Term, now featuring even more opportunities! 
We encourage all students to get involved in three activities a week either during lunchtime or after school and log all  
attendance in order for students to work towards their Ruby, Sapphire and Diamond Enrichment Awards!  

 

Exceptional Enrichment - New Activities Added!  




